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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Thank you to those parents who welcomed me back at the start of the term — although I   
hadn’t really been away it has felt like coming home.  
 
We are all now in the countdown to Christmas, the staff and children are preparing for the 
forthcoming concert and nativities. Also please don’t forget the Christmas Fayre on Saturday 7 
December. Our thanks go to Bex Richer, Christmas Fayre Co-ordinator, and her team for or-
ganising the event.  
 
It was good to see a number of parents at the forum on Tuesday evening. At the meeting a 
point was raised concerning the communication over the content and purpose of the numer-
ous meetings we hold for parents. If you are new to the school you wouldn't necessarily know 
whether the meeting is of value. For this I apologise. In future when advertising events, we 
will endeavour to give as much notice as we can and also give a brief explanation about the 
event.  
 
Over the page are copies of the slides used at the parents forum. I gave an explanation of the 
new management structure; the school learning philosophy; an outline of the School Improve-
ment Plan; and future dates. The first slide shows the new management structure where you 
will notice the position of Phase Leaders. These staff have a key role in the pastoral support of 
their phase and are accountable to the senior leaders for their phases curriculum and pupil 
progress.  
 
As a parent, if you wish to raise any concerns, or give any feedback, then there are different 
staff you can report to. Firstly, there is your child’s class teacher who will be able to respond 
to specific questions around work, behaviour, concerns, etc. The next stage could be the 
phase leaders who have responsibility across their phases for aspects of curriculum, behav-
iour, pupil progress and pastoral support.  
 
The structure diagram also indicates the names of the senior leadership team: myself, Helen 
Rutt and Nicola Waylen.  
 
The other slides refer to our learning philosophy and how we deal with pupil assessment. Slide 
4 is a summary of the school’s Self Improvement Plan and the fifth slide highlights future par-
ent focus groups. More details about these will follow.  
 
To contact any of the staff please use the admin@christchurch.wilts.sch.uk email and this will 
then be forwarded to the appropriate person.  
 
With every good wish,  
Neil Baker 

School contact details 
Tel:  01225 863444      email:  admin@christchurch.wilts.sch.uk     website:  www.christchurch.wilts.sch.uk    



Dates for your diary …… 
 
   
Term 2 Monday 4 November - Friday 20 December 2019  
Wednesday 4 December Flu Immunisations for all years 
      Christmas Concert at Wiltshire Music Centre @ 6.00pm 
Friday 6 December   Collective Worship for 6AD 
Monday 9 December  FS & KS1 Nativity dress rehearsal to whole school 
Tuesday 10 December  FS & KS1 Nativity performance to parents/carers at 2.00pm 
Wednesday 11 December FS & KS1 Nativity performance to parents/carers at 2.00pm 
Thursday 12 December  FS & KS1 Nativity performance to parents/carers at 2.00pm 
Friday 13 December   Collective Worship for 3SGCS 
Tuesday 17 December  Christmas Lunch 
Wednesday 18 December Year 4 Nativity to their parents 
Friday 20 December  End of Term 2  
    End of Term service in Christ Church lead by Year 4 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 3 Monday 6 January - Friday 14 February 2020 

Monday 6 January   Term 3 begins - children return to school 

Wednesday 15 January  Closing Date for Foundation Stage admission applications - September 2020 

Friday 17 January   Collective Worship for Otters Class (Foundation) 

Friday 24 January  Collective Worship for Rabbits Class (Year 2) 

Friday 31 January  Collective Worship for Woodpeckers Class (Year 2) 

Friday 7 February   Collective Worship for Hedgehogs Class (Foundation) 

    House Day 

Tuesday 11 February    Safer Internet Day 2020  

Friday 14 February   Collective Worship for Badgers Class (Year 1) 

  End of Term 3 

  End of Term service in Christ Church (pupils only) 

Telephone system and reporting absence from school 
 
To report your child’s absence from school call 01225 863444 and press 1 to leave a message. Al-
ternatively you can hold to speak to the school office from 8.00am onwards or send an email to  
absence@christchurch.wilts.sch.uk. The message still needs to be received before 8.50 am which is 
when the registers close. This is the only correspondence that should be sent to this address.    
 
If you wish to report an absence from the FUNdays morning club or the FUNdays after school club please con-
tact FUNdays directly on 07874222782.  The school will not pass on absence calls to FUNdays.  They wish 
you to call directly.  
 
If you think your child is late you must sign them in at the school office and book their school dinner as they 
will have missed that register as well. 

Term 4 Monday 24 February - Friday 3 April 2020 

Monday 24 February  Term 4 begins - children return to school 

Wednesday 26 February   'The Secret Garden' Production 

Friday 6 March   World Book Day celebrations 

Monday 9 March   Photographer in school for class photographs 

Friday 20 March   Collective Worship for 4CW 

  Records of Achievement go home 

  House Day 

Friday 27 March  Collective Worship for 3LHLM 

Tuesday 31 March  Parents consultations 4.00 - 7.00pm 

  sign up on Parentmail will be available the week before 

Thursday 2 April  Parents consultations 4.00 - 7.00pm 

  sign up on Parentmail will be available the week before 

Friday 3 April   Collective Worship for 5TP 

  End of Term 4 

  End of Term service in Christ Church (pupils only) 
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Slides from the Parents Forum held on Tuesday 26 November 2019 

STOP PRESS….. 
 
The school will welcome Mr David Hatrey who will lead on the     
SIAMS (Schools Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools) on 
Thursday 5 December 2019. 



The Scout Postage stamps ae available to buy from the School Office. Congratula-
tions to Jacob Mace (Woodpeckers) who drew the winning design for the stamp this 
year.  


